
From:
To:
Date:
Subject:

"carol henning" <carolhen@sbcglobal.net>
<erika.pulst@lacity.org>
4/13/20095:14 PM
LaBonge/Garcetti Mtn Bike Motion

Re: File #07 -3494-S1

Dear Ms. Pulst: To others you have received, I add my own request that the
above-referenced motion be reworded to remove ALL city parks, not just
Griffith Park, from consideration for mountain biking off-pavement. I
support the city ordinance that prohibits bicycles off-pavement in city
parks.

Thank you for your consideration.

Carol Henning



From:
To:
Date:
Subject:

Jill BN <jillbn@yahoo.com>
<Erika.Pulst@lacity.org>
4/13/2009 5:25 PM
Fw: horses vrs mountain bikers

>
> Los Angeles City Council motion #07-3494-S1
> must be reworded to
> remove ALL city parks from consideration for mountain
> biking, and
> please reaffirm the existing City ordinance prohibiting
> them on city
> park trails. Parks included are Elysian, Debs,
> O'Melveny, Ascot Hills,
> Verdugo Hills, Hansen Dam, Sepulveda Basin as well as
> Griffith Park and
> perhaps others that are not named here.
>
> It has been shown in the local State and National Parks
> where trails
> have traditionally been used by hikers, families and
> equestrians (one
> particular local trail in Malibu Creek State Park -- the
> Tapia Spur
> Trail, and also many segments 0
> f the renown Backbone Trail in the Santa
> Monica Mountains where it is not possible to see oncoming
> speeding
> mountain bikers to defend oneself against being threatened,
> life and
> limb, with their speed), the addition of mountain bikes on
> those trails
> has caused the rest of us to stay away from those trails
> especially
> after experiencing incidents with the speed used by
> mountain bikers,
> jeopardizing our very lives.
> We must keep LA City parks trails safe - for hikers,
>'families, and
> equestrians - from the dangers mountain bikers impose on
> the rest of
> us!
>
> Respectfully,
> -Jill Nelson
> 11001 Cameron Rd, Mojave, CA 93501
> 661-823-1114
> ------------------------------------------------------------
> Send your e-mail/public comment to the committee clerk,
> Erika.Pulst@
> lacity.org before 1Dam on Apr 15.
> Those of you that wish to respond, please edit this letter
> above add



From:
To:
Date:
Subject:

Kenneth Knapp <bbigjohnusa@yahoo.com>
<Erika. Pulst@lacity.org>
4/13/2009 8:07 PM
Re: horses vrs mountain bikers

> April 13, 2009
>
> TO: The Los Angeles City Council
> RE: Los Angeles City Council motion #07 -3494-S1
>
I want to comment on the combination of equestrians, hikers and mountain bicyclists using the same
mountain trails.

I have ridden, State, County, and City trails for 30 years on horseback. I have always found the bikers to
be polite and with a few exceptions very willing to yield to the families, hikers and equestrians.
Unfortunately, I have seen their courtesy cause them exposure to poison oak while standing off of the trail
to allow horses to pass. Also, I have seen bikers injur themselves trying to make a quick sliding stop after
finding hikers or horses around a blind curve. They are lured by the peace of the parks and forget to keep
the speed low. Unfortunately, the dust and tumbling bicyclist still scare the kids and the horses.

Mountain bikers can throw their bikes on the cars and travel anywhere. The local families and equestrians
only have a few places that are suitable and it is very difficult to integrate the 3 groups. Therefore I am
endorsing the following:

On April 7, 2009, the Los Angeles Bicycle Advisory
> Committee chose to interpret paragraph #4 of LaBonge-Garcetti Motion
> 07-3494-S1 which reads:
>
> "I therefore move that the City Council direct the
> Department of
> Recreation and Parks to remove Griffith Park from off-road
> mountain
> bicycles use and work with the Departments of City Planning
> and
> Transportation, through the development of the new Bicycle
> Plan, to
> contin ue to explore the possibility of mountain bike use at
> other City
> parklands."
>
> Los Angeles City Council motion #07 -3494-S1 must be
> reworded to
> remove ALL city parks from consideration for mountain
> biking, and
> please reaffirm the existing City ordinance prohibiting
> them on city
> park trails. Parks included are Elysian, Debs,
> O'Melveny, Ascot Hills,
> Verdugo Hills, Hansen Dam, Sepulveda Basin as well as
> Griffith Park and
> perhaps others that are not named here.



>
> It has been shown in the local State and National Parks
> where trails
> have traditionally been used by hikers, families and
> equestrians (one
> particular local trail in Malibu Creek State Park -- the
> Tapia Spur
> Trail, and also many segments of
> the renown Backbone Trail in the Santa
> Monica Mountains where it is not possible to see oncoming
> speeding
> mountain bikers to defend oneself against being threatened,
> life and
> limb, with their speed), the addition of mountain bikes on
> those trails
> has caused the rest of us to stay away from those trails
> especially
> after experiencing incidents with the speed used by
> mountain bikers,
> jeopardizing our very lives.
> We must keep LA City parks trails safe - for hikers,
> families, and
> equestrians - from the dangers mountain bikers impose on
> the rest of
> us!
>
> Respectfully,

> Margo Knapp
> 2739 Dalepark Dr.

San Dimas, CA 91773
>



From:
To:
Date:
Subject:

Kenneth Knapp <bbigjohnusa@yahoo.com>
<Erika.Pulst@lacity.org>
4/13/2009 8:07 PM
Re: horses vrs mountain bikers

> April 13, 2009
>
> TO: The Los Angeles City Council
> RE: Los Angeles City Council motion #07-3494-S1
>
I want to comment on the combination of equestrians, hikers and mountain bicyclists using the same
mountain trails.

I have ridden, State, County, and City trails for 30 years on horseback. I have always found the bikers to
be polite and with a few exceptions very willing to yield to the families, hikers and equestrians.
Unfortunately, I have seen their courtesy cause them exposure to poison oak while standing off of the trail
to allow horses to pass. Also, I have seen bikers injur themselves trying to make a quick sliding stop after
finding hikers or horses around a blind curve. They are lured by the peace of the parks and forget to keep
the speed low. Unfortunately, the dust and tumbling bicyclist still scare the kids and the horses.

Mountain bikers can throw their bikes on the cars and travel anywhere. The local families and equestrians
only have a few places that are suitable and it is very difficult to integrate the 3 groups. Therefore I am
endorsing the following:

On April 7, 2009, the Los Angeles Bicycle Advisory
> Committee chose to interpret paragraph #4 of LaBonge-Garcetti Motion
> 07-3494-S1 which reads:
>
> "I therefore move that the City Council direct the
> Department of
> Recreation and Parks to remove Griffith Park from off-road
> mountain
> bicycles use and work with the Departments of City Planning
> and
> Transportation, through the development of the new Bicycle
> Plan, to
> continue to explore the possibility of mountain bike use at
> other City
> parklands."
>
> Los Angeles City Council motion #07-3494-S1 must be
> reworded to
> remove ALL city parks from consideration for mountain
> biking, and
> please reaffirm the existing City ordinance prohibiting
> them on city
> park trails. Parks included are Elysian, Debs,
> O'Melveny, Ascot Hills,
> Verdugo Hills, Hansen Dam, Sepulveda Basin as well as
> Griffith Park and
> perhaps others that are not named here.



>
> It has been shown in the local State and National Parks
> where trails
> have traditionally been used by hikers, families and
> equestrians (one
> particular local trail in Malibu Creek State Park -- the
> Tapia Spur
> Trail, and also many segments of
> the renown Backbone Trail in the Santa
> Monica Mountains where it is not possible to see oncoming
> speeding
> mountain bikers to defend oneself against being threatened,
> life and
> limb, with their speed), the addition of mountain bikes on
> those trails
> has caused the rest of us to stay away from those trails
> especially
> after experiencing incidents with the speed used by
> mountain bikers,
> jeopardizing our very lives.
> We must keep LA City parks trails safe - for hikers,
> families, and
> equestrians - from the dangers mountain bikers impose on
> the rest of
> us!
>
> Respectfully,

> Margo Knapp
> 2739 Dalepark Dr.

San Dimas, CA 91773
>



From:
To:
Date:
Subject:

Tricia Lincourt <triciatoo@gmail.com>
<erika.pulst@iacity.org>
4/13/2009 8:09 PM
Los Angeles City Council motion #07-3494-S1

TO: The Los Angeles City Council
RE: Los Angeles City Council motion #07 -3494-S1

Los Angeles City Council motion #07 -3494-S1, Please reword to remove ALL
city parks from consideration for mountain biking, and please reaffirm the
existing City ordinance prohibiting them on city park trails. Parks
included are Elysian, Debs, O'Melveny, Ascot Hills, Verdugo Hills, Hansen
Dam, Sepulveda Basin as well as Griffith Park and perhaps others that are
not named here.

I do not feel that due to the speed of cyclists in the park, they are not
compatible with most users of the park trail system.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Patricia Lincourt
8329 Grenoble St
Sunland Ca 91040
818.822.0881

From the email of Patricia Lincourt



From:
To:
Date:
Subject:

<whoanancy@aol.com>
<Erika.Pulst@lacity.org>
4/13/20099:17 PM
Keep trails safe for hikers, families and equestrians

I strongly encourage the banning of mountain bike use on trails in city an county parks.? Bikes cannot be
heard, and often cannot be seen in time to avoid a serious injury.? The bikes are often ridden at high
speeds coming downhill and they can not stop quickly enough to avoid children, adults or equestrians.?
The enjoyment of many users should not be jeaporadized by allowing pike use on the trails.? Please
support the many people? that enjoy walking the trails and protect them from possible harm from bike
riders.

Thank you for your consideration.

Nancy Bishop
31349 Pacific Coast Hwy.
Malibu, CA 90265

310-28-7388



From:
To:
Date:
Subject:

Camilla Fritze <equineqi@yahoo.com>
<Erika.Pulst@lacity.org>
4/13/20099:38 PM
Los Angeles City Council motion #07 -3494-S1

April 13, 2009

TO: The Los Angeles City Council
RE: Los Angeles City Council motion #07-3494-S1

On April 7, 2009, the Los Angeles Bicycle Advisory Committee chose to interpret paragraph #4 of
LaBonge-Garcetti Motion 07-3494-S1 which reads:

"I therefore move that the City Council direct the Department of Recreation and Parks to remove Griffith
Park from off-road mountain bicycles use and work with the Departments of City Planning and Transp
oitation, through the development of the new Bicycle Plan, to continue to explore the possibility of
mountain bike use at other City parklands."

Los Angeles City Council motion #07-3494-S1 must be reworded to remove ALL city parks from
consideration for mountain biking, and please reaffirm the existing City ordinance prohibiting them on city
park trails. Parks included are Elysian, Debs, O'Melveny, Ascot Hills, Verdugo Hills, Hansen Dam,
Sepulveda Basin as well as Griffith Park and perhaps others that are not named here.

It has been shown in the local State and National Parks where trails have traditionally been used by
hikers, families and equestrians (one particular local trail in Malibu Creek State Park -- the Tapia Spur
Trail, and also many segments of the renown Backbone Trail in the Santa Monica Mountains where it is
not possible to see oncoming speeding mountain bikers to defend oneself against being threatened, life
and limb, with their speed), the addition of mountain bikes on those trails has caused the rest of us to stay
away from those trails especially after experiencing incidents with the speed used by mountain bikers,
jeopardizing our very lives.
We must keep LA City parks trails safe - for hikers, families, and equestrians - from the dangers
mountain bikers impose on the rest of us!

Respectfully,

Camilla Fritze
29201 Heathercliff Rd #139
Malibu,CA90265



From:
To:
Date:
Subject:

Debby Miller <debm33@earthlink.net>
<Erika. Pulst@lacity.org>
4/13/200910:46 PM
trails

It has been shown in the local State and National Parks where trails
have traditionally been used by hikers, families and equestrians (one
particular local trail in Malibu Creek State Park -- the Tapia Spur
Trail, and also many segments of the renown Backbone Trail in the
Santa Monica Mountains where it is not possible to see oncoming
speeding mountain bikers to defend oneself against being threatened,
life and limb, with their speed), the addition of mountain bikes on
those trails has caused the rest of us to stay away from those trails
especially after experiencing incidents with the speed used by
mountain bikers, jeopardizing our very lives. My husband and I were
riding on a trail when a biker who could not see us, and we could not
see him, because he was coming down a steep trail and spooked our
horses. My husband had broken bones in his face When his horse ran
under some branches. It could have been his neck that was broken. My
horse was badly spooked and I was lucky to not have been thrown.

We are scared of the bikers as they always spook horses even if the
horses are desensitized to bikes. They appears suddenly out of no
where. Horse trail are not safe if bikers are allowed to use the
same trails.

We must keep LA City parks trails safe - for hikers, families, and
equestrians - from the dangers mountain bikers impose on the rest of us!

Respectfully,
Dr and Mrs Robert M Miller
320 E. Carlisle Rd.
Thousand Oaks, CA 91361
805-495-7764.


